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LRC NEWSLETTER

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES
We are hosting our 2nd 5k Fun Run again this year.

It will be at 1pm on Saturday 5th September.  If you are able to volunteer to help set up or man a marshal post we would appreciate it.

This year IMS, Lawley Running Club and the Parish Council have chosen to support the Air Ambulance as our charity.
RACE REPORT BY Neil Butters
Two Bays Tough Ten - 15th February 
Distance 10 mile           Cost £15.00         
A very well organised chip timed race starting on the beach of Weston-Super-Mare, the first mile was along the beach of Weston bay before heading along the sea front towards Sand bay.  The next 4 miles are a mix of Tarmac roads, sea front paths and beach. At mile 5 I was greeted by the first hill, half way up the legs started to burn and I was passed by a couple from Weston AC, as they passed they gave me an encouraging "come on Lawley" which was welcomed. At the top of the hill starts the cross country section, 1 mile of cross county leading back down to the beach front of Sand Bay.  After 1/2 mile of path your back on to the trail and this is where my hell began, the trail seemed to go on uphill forever and I didn't last long before I had to walk but everyone around was encouraging. At the top a couple of marshals advised a mile down the hill then 1/2 mile to the finish, the terrain was similar to the Wrekin and many took this carefully, I loved the next mile as I flew down passing many that had passed me on the way up. The last half mile takes you through the marina and back on to the beach where families and friends cheered on finishers. Water stations at miles 3 and 7.  Chip timing, great bling, free race photo's = loved this race and will be back next year.
COUCH TO 5K
What a great turn out we had on Saturday at Telford parkrun, to celebrate the achievements of our Couch to 5k group.  We had 373 runners WOW, but more importantly we had lots of smiles off everyone and a lot of complements.  Thank you to all who marshalled and the pacers were brill helping a lot of runners get a PB with an amazing 116 PB’s this week.
A big thank you to Dom, Phil, Tracie Tiegan & Scott for all their hard work and support they have given the group.

PARTY TIME
As we all know it’s nearly Easter, this means only one thing, … No sorry 2 things chocolate and time to start to plan our Christmas party!! Sabrina is already on the case searching for a venue for this year’s party.
RUN GROUPS
We will be altering the groups slightly over the next few weeks to help people who are in G1 progress up to G2 and so on.  We know a lot have entered into the Market Drayton 10k so this will help with the training needed.
RENEWALS - THAT TIME OF YEAR

On the 31st March we all have to do our annual renewal to the club and UK Athletics.
The costs are £22 for a first claim; this includes your UKA no. and insurance.
For a second claim runner it is £10 as you already would have paid your UK Athletics fee to your main club.
We accept cash, and cheque (payable to Lawley running club) or a bank transfer if required.
Most importantly, if you bring your renewal make sure it is in an envelope with your name and UKA number (if known), it would also help if you are paying by cheque that you write this information on the back of the cheque. If you bank transfer your name should be the reference.
All money and paperwork should be given to either Adam Rose, Nicola Wright or Gaynor Williams. We would appreciate it if we can get all payments in before this date so we can process on the 1st April.
Any queries ask a committee member or email us on  lawleyrunningclub@outlook.com 

RUN LEADERS do a lot to keep the groups together so we can all have an enjoyable and safe run, but I would like you all to read this statement that someone from another club in the UK wrote, I have adapted it to suite our club.
Probably the biggest reason we signup to be a run leader is to chat with new runners, and encourage people at the back of the group. I love how Lawley is a club where nobody gets left behind, and we wanted to be part of that.
But in the process, we have had an unexpected bonus, we've watched as faster runners loop back, and see the huge impact that simple action has on the morale of the rest of the group.
Usually, we manage to say thanks, but sometimes, between telling you how to cross the road and half-dying as we drag ourselves up the Grazing Cow Hill, we probably forget.
So, if you loop back, this is for you: THANKS.
Thank you. You're a great human being, and we wish you years of speedy, injury-free PBs, shoes that never blister and gallons of tasty race podium wine.

And here's why...

Just waiting isn't fair

It's all very well to wait at a street corner or the top of a hill, but that's not much help to the slower runner who have to work extra hard to catch up, while the fast runners take a cheeky breather, then gallop off as soon as they arrive.
When you loop back, you stop the crazy situation where the quicker runners get more rest than the people who really need it.
You get a training benefit

A little jog back every so often acts as recovery for you - so you can push harder in the main bit of your run, and effectively get the pace benefit of a few intervals.
We are not coaches, but reckon it also stops your muscles cooling down and you risking injury with lots of stops and starts. (Plus, hey: free mileage.)

It helps the club offer more variety

We only have so many run leaders. When you loop back, it keeps everyone within sight - and that means we don't need so many leaders to look after each group.

That, in turn, means that the club can schedule more runs for you to choose from each week. Just because you looped back. Thanks!
It helps people to improve

Whether it's your first week, or you're stepping up a group, we all remember how scary it is to venture out with runners who are that bit faster than we are. But that's how we all improve, and it's one of the main ways that being part of a club helps us to get quicker.

Knowing that LRC is a friendly club where people loop back and support the slower runner, rather than sneering at them and zooming away, makes it easier for people to take the plunge and try to step up to a new level, whether in terms of speed or distance.

It stops you getting cold

I refuse to believe that standing around in Day-Glo Lycra at the top of Grazing Cow Hill, in the howling wind and rain, getting funny looks from all, is anyone's idea of fun.

Running in the wind and rain is OK. Standing in it is not. That's why looping back rules.

It's good to run as a team

Nobody comes to running club to run alone.

Running in twos and threes is fine, but running in a GANG is brilliant. There's really something about taking Grazing Cow Hill en masse, that's inspiring and lifts everyone. Likewise, there's something about getting back to club, and warming down, all together, that really sets a seal on the run.

...But, most importantly of all...

It shows respect for your fellow runner. We all had to start somewhere. We've all come back from injury. And one day age will slow all of us down (except Matt & Tracie, obviously). So if you've never been towards the back of a group, don't worry, you'll get there soon enough.
When a speedy runner loops back to encourage a back marker, it shows you recognise that they're a fellow runner, and they're working hard too. Maybe even - dare I say it - they're working harder than you are.
The point is, from the fastest to the slowest, we're all part of the family of running. And the runner at the back of the pack has far more in common with the whippets at the front than they do with the people at home on the sofa. We all have basically the same love-hate relationship with running. We're all cut from the same cloth.

And seeing the moment when the quick runners loop back to run with the group - where we really see that teamwork in action - is without doubt my favourite thing about being a run leader.

So Thank you for looping back. It does make a real difference.

CHARITY
We all support a lot of different charities throughout our club with members fundraising for their chosen charities.
It is up to each individual if they want to donate or not, we do not want anyone to feel that they have too.

But we feel as a club all different ways of fundraising is brilliant.  I can confirm, it does spur you one in training when you have a bad day too O and cake helps lol..

Volunteering

Newport and district running club are looking for volunteers to help at the Market Drayton 10k and Telford Harriers are looking for help at the Ironbridge Half, I f you would like to help I can forward you the contact details.
T-SHIRT PRINTING
If anyone wants something special on their T-shirt for a big race or their name on please speak to Andy Crozier, as our printer guy will sort them all but I need to take them in one go.
Also I am sure most of you know but when you enter a race/run you enter with your UKA no. this is your insurance too but also you enter under Lawley, this means you do need to wear your club colours, this is not a bad thing ;-
If you are running on a charity place this rule does not apply as you have entered the run through a charity not Lawley.
All I have to say now is welcome to the club, to our Couch to 5k graduates and to everyone else keep up the good work, been seeing some impressive race results and training runs so far this year.
Andy Crozier

Chairperson

Lawley Running Club

